B.A.S.S. Nation of West Virginia
Board Meeting Minutes
January 25, 2014
1) The Board Meeting minutes of the November 2, 2013 were reviewed. There was a correction to the Buddy Trail Tournament schedule.  Tim Mitchem moved to approve the minutes as revised.  Jerod Harman seconded the motion.  The motion was passed by a unanimous vote.

2) The 2014 proposed budget was discussed.  The budget will be prepared considering the items discussed and presented to the Board for approval before the next Board meeting.

3) Our participation at the Charleston Outdoor Show was discussed.  Considering the cost to attend and the cost of the raffle items, we lost an estimated $60.

4) Jerod Harman, Conservation Director, presented his Conservation Report.  We discussed the need for some new weigh-in bags and maintenance to the event trailer. 
5) The National Hunting and Fishing Days event at Stonewall Jackson Lakes was discussed.  We will take the event trailer to promote the organization and show the public our process for fish care at bass tournaments.
6) Two high school team anglers will go to the National Championship this year. At this time more data is needed to determine the cost of this project.  Various ways to raise funds to support the angler were discussed.  
7) We discussed how we could support members that want to begin fishing professionally.  We will provide support to those but not with membership funds.
8) The President will review and approve all meeting minutes before they are posted on the B.A.S.S. Nation of West Virginia web site. If there are any changes to the Minutes before they are approved at a Board or General Membership meeting, the minutes will be reposted to reflect the changes.
9) Ways to increase participation at the Marion County Invitational were discussed. 
Ed Vozniak made the following motion:

“If additional team slots are available after teams from the Buddy Trail qualify, a team may qualify to fish the Marion County Invitational if both team members are in good standing with B.A.S.S., a B.A.S.S. Nation of West Virginia club and pay an entry fee of Two Hundred dollars ($200) for the tournament before a specified date.”  

Tim Mitchem seconded the motion. 
The motion passed unanimously. 

The first fifty (50) teams whose team members are in good standing with B.A.S.S., a B.A.S.S. Nation of West Virginia club and pay for all of the Buddy Trail tournaments before April 2, 2014 will qualify to fish the 2014 Marion County Invitational.  If team slots are still available after teams from the Buddy Trail have qualified to fish the 2014 Marion County Invitational, additional teams may qualify if both team members are in good standing with B.A.S.S., a B.A.S.S. Nation of West Virginia club and they pay an entry fee of two hundred dollars ($200) for the tournament before April 23, 2014.
10) B.A.S.S. Nation requested three possible sites for the 2015 Mid-Atlantic Divisional Tournament.

After a discussion the following sites were selected and ranked as follows:

1. Mon River-Fairmont Ramp

2. Stonewall Jackson Lake

3. Ohio River—Wheeling Island Ramp
11) The locks on the Mon River will be open for the 2014 Marion County Invitational.  Discussions with the Army Corps of Engineers to get the opened for other events will continue.
12) The board decided not to have a booth at the 2014 Morgantown Outdoor Show.
13) Mike Moore made the following motion:

“The fish limit for the Buddy Trail tournaments will be 5 bass twelve inches or longer.”

Ed Vozniak seconded the motion.

The vote was as follows:

Yes—3 votes

No—3 votes

A tie vote means that the motion is defeated.

14) Jim Summers made a motion to adjourn.  Dave Helmick seconded the motion and the meeting adjourned.
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